                                      Second Grade Schedule 
7:40-7:55            Morning Meeting in Classroom
8:00-9:45            Language Arts 
9:45-10:30          FIT 
10:35-11:00        Recess
11:00-11:25        Lunch
11:25-12:15        Science/Social Studies
12:15-1:05          Specials (A Day- P.E  B Day- Art C Day- Music)
1:05-1:20            Math
1:20-1:40            Recess
1:40-2:40            Math
2:40-2:45            Pack-Up, Clean Up
2:50                    Dismissal 
Library:  Every other Tuesday for check out 8:00-8:15am
Birthdays

     We will be recognizing your child’s birthday at school with a small surprise.  We do not share treats at school due to the various dietary restrictions of our students.  You are welcome to eat lunch with your child on his/her birthday and bring a special lunch.
     Please, please, please!!!! If you plan a birthday party for your child, send invitations through the mail unless you invite the whole class.  Otherwise, there can be many hurt feelings and much disruption in the classroom.  Thanks! 
Snacks

     Each day, we will have snack time in the morning and afternoon. Please send a healthy snack to school with your child. It would be most helpful if the snacks were easily opened by your child and not messy or drippy.  All snacks must be nut free in order to accommodate our students with allergies. Please do not send drinks or candy for snacks.   

Star of the Week

    Throughout the year each student will have an opportunity to be our Star Student!  
Monday- Bring in 5-6 photos to share and display on the   bulletin board

Tuesday- Write a letter to your child telling them why you think they are wonderful and how proud you are of them.

Wednesday- Bring their favorite book to do a “book review”

Thursday- Lunch with Mrs. Hardiman and a friend from 2nd grade

Friday- Receive their compliment book
Scholastic Book Orders

As you know, reading is one of the most important skills your child will develop.  Studies show that children who own books at home are more likely to succeed at school.  When children read because they want to, they develop and improve their skills without even realizing it.  You can help by making books a visible part of your home life.  Scholastic Books offer an incredible range of age-appropriate selections: engaging chapter books, fascinating non-fiction, hands-on activities and much more.  Ordering from Scholastic is easy.  Just look through the flyer I send home each month and decide if you would like to purchase books for your child.  You can order online with your credit card or send a check for payment with the order blank and I will place the order.  

Arrival and Dismissal

Please have your child at school promptly at 7:40, after 7:40 the doors will lock and parents and students will need to be buzzed in at the front office. Students will meet in the cafeteria Monday-Thursday and on Fridays we will have our morning assembly.  Adult supervision is available starting at 7:15.  Please send something quiet for your child to do such as a book to read while he/she waits for dismissal or for assembly to begin.  We will begin class immediately when we return to the room and start our Morning Meeting.  Students arriving late disrupt class and miss out on important instruction, so please try your best to get your child to school on time.  School is dismissed from 2:45-2:50.  If you find that you need to change your child’s transportation home for the day, PLEASE enter the information into Dismissal Manager no later 1:30.  Please see link to view information on how to set up this service:  https://www.eanesisd.net/parents/smarttag/faq
Students may no longer have guest riders on the bus due to limited space.  Please remember to display the “yellow” pick up sign in your window for an efficient dismissal time.  Please stay in your vehicle and pull to the furthest available position in the car line.  
Parent-Teacher Communication

I. Take home folders: To be sent home daily with a homework/Reading Log sheet to be signed. When there is homework it will be placed inside.  

II. Thursday folders: Most communication from the office will be sent home on Thursdays. I will also send work home on Thursday.  Office notes will be on the left side of the red/white folder and the week’s work will be on the right side. Please look over your child’s work each week. 

III. The weekly newsletter for our class and links to other information are available on my web site every Thursday.  I will also be emailing you the weekly newsletter.
IV. Teacher phone calls:  You may call and leave a message on my voice mail.  You can call the school office at 732-9120. It is best to communicate with me through email or written notes, but I will try to check my voice mail regularly. Please speak directly with the front office if you have a message for me regarding your child’s transportation home for that school day.

V. Report Cards: every 9 weeks 

VI. Teacher Conferences:  My conference time is from 12:15-1:00.  Please make an appointment with me in advance if you would like to meet at this time.  
 
VII. E-mail:  My e-mail address at school is shardiman@eanesisd.net   I will check e-mail regularly, so this is the best way of communicating with me. (Please let me know the day before or very early in the school day if you have messages regarding your child’s transportation home.)
 

VIII. Reading Log: I would like for your child to read aloud to someone for at least 10 minutes each night.  The reading log is a part of their weekly homework sheet.  Please fill out the book title each night.  
VIIII.  Absences:  The office will no longer be accepting phone calls  or notes for absences. Please enter all absences into dismissal manager .  I will send home any makeup work in your child’s daily folder when they return to class.
 
Curriculum

Social Studies / Science: Some of the topics we may cover in 2nd grade include: 

*Maps and globes

*Forces: Balance and Motion

*Nutrition and Health

*Insects and Plants
*Air, Weather, and Earth
*Objects in the Sky

*Economics 

*Ecosystems: Sandy Shorelines

*Government and Citizenship
Reading: Our reading adoption is called Reading Street, and consists of two second grade basals with leveled readers to accompany the main reading selection. In addition to Reading Street,  we use a balanced literacy approach in Second grade that consists of:  guided reading, and readers/writers workshop, small group and whole class instruction.  We will also supplement the reading program with selected sets of novels, and the on-line reading site: RAZ kids and Epic Books. There will also be opportunities for students to work on individual projects or in small groups at varying reading levels.

Math: We will be continue using the District Adopted Envision Math curriculum this year, as well as Number Talks, Small and Large Group Guided Math Lessons, and math stations.  Math skills and concepts will be developed through a problem-solving model with daily lessons covering:  Number and Operations, Algebraic Reasoning, Geometry and Measurement, Data Analysis, and Personal Financial Literacy.  Math homework will come home daily (M-Th).
Phonics and Spelling: A key to becoming literate is the ability to hear the sounds in words and to understand that words are built according to rules.  We will use Wilson Fundations and Words Their Way for our phonics and spelling study.  The students will look at structures of words and learn how they are related to one another and how they can be changed and manipulated by adding letters and looking at word parts.  We will focus on the various spelling rules throughout the year during small and large reading group time and in other classroom activities.  The focus on spelling will be the applied use of correct spelling in our everyday writing.  We will not have weekly spelling tests, but will review spelling rules throughout the year.  We will continue to build sight word and High Frequency Word study in small and large group learning activities.  
 
Handwriting: The students will continue to practice the Handwriting Without Tears curriculum that was introduced in kindergarten.  Cursive instruction will begin in third grade.   

Behavior System

Background: 
I will be using several behavior systems this year.  The systems I will be using are the tally system to manage behaviors along with a reward system to reinforce behaviors.  These systems are subject to change at any given time throughout the year depending upon student success.  Classroom behavior systems are not the end-all be-all when it comes to behavior management. Just like the lessons I teach, are not one size fits all.  Therefore, if the classroom behavior system doesn’t fit your child, I’ll begin an individualized system to meet their needs.

· Reward System 

· Students will be given tickets or stickers from me based on demonstration of expectations (Responsible, Orderly, Cooperative, Kind, etc).

· On Friday’s, students will be allowed to trade in tickets or stickers for coupons; such as shoes off, bring a stuffed animal to school, eat lunch with a friend from another class, use teacher supplies, etc.

· As a class, we have a fuzzy jar we will try to fill up to earn a reward of class choice. To earn fuzzies, the entire class must be following directions.
· Tally System

· Warning: Students will be given a verbal warning to modify undesirable behaviors

· Tally 1: If the undesirable behavior persists after the verbal warning they will mark 1 tally in their Daily Folder with no explanation next to it.

· Tally 2: A second tally will be added to the Daily Folder along with why the tally mark was given.  The student will have 5 minutes off of their Fun Friday.  The student will receive “Think Time” to reflect on their choice made and how to avoid this choice in the future. 

· Tally 3: A third tally will be added to the planner, the student receives “Think Time”, lose 10 minutes of Fun Friday, along with communication home to parents via e-mail or phone call depending on the situation.  

· Because a student gets a tally mark doesn’t mean they aren’t able to “turn their day around”.  If the student demonstrates they were able to correct their choice throughout the day they will receive a sticker in their planner for their good choices but the tally remains showing you their progress from the day.  

· Students are responsible for explaining their behaviors related to the tally marks. Please conference with them before asking me what their tally was for. I always talk to them about their choices, so they know what the undesired behavior was. 

· Some offenses do not warrant tallies and will go directly to the office, such as harmful violence. 

